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From the Editor  

  
 June was another busy month, 

catching the tail end of May 

with Riot at Precinct 13, the 

International, Ewerotica, 

Hartington ride-out and the 

usual meets - regional and 

centre meets plus the breakfast 

ones – how do we fit it all in? We are already planning 

our own rally for next year; we all need to support this 

event to ensure it’s a good one. We have a lot to live upto 

when you see what is happening within the other Centres. 

Don’t be shy, get in touch with Terry, let him know what 

you can do, do you have special skills or prepared to do 

anything. Every little bit helps – from joining security to 

supplying the holiday for two in Barbados for the raffle, 

just kidding on the last bit, but you get the idea.  

 

It is not long since the memorial ride for Bob Ogle. I 

am pleased to be able to confirm that as a result of the 

ride Maureen, Bob’s wife, was able to present a cheque 

for £130 to the Oncology Department of Sheffield 

University. Well done to all that attended and made the 

donation possible.    

 

Individual write ups for recent events are further in the 

Newsletter. It is looking as though this will be a big 

issue, so in order the get the full version check it out on 

the website or send me your E-mail address and I will 

ensure you receive the full version (in colour) each month.  

Be careful out there 

Jim 

 

TIME SERVED 
Attending the Mellish meet, it was good to see more 

members receiving their fifteen year patch. Here you can 

see John and Phil looking very pleased with their 

achievement. Not only are 

they still regulars at the 

meetings but also at the 

rallies. These are the kind 

of members we need, they 

join in, either rallies or 

rides, they know how to get 

the best from the club and we would like more like them! 

 

NOTTS’ NATTERING 
 Another good attendance for the meeting again. People 

seem to have their plans in the diary for forthcoming 

events; the first being the Riot at Precinct 13. If all those 

intending to turn up do, it will be one of the best attended 

from our Centre for quite a while.  The Nottingham region 

used to be the strongest from within our Centre; it would 

be good to get back to the numbers we used to have on a 

regular basis.  We’re hearing stories of Steve (Little) 

racing around the 

country chasing the 

Landmark Competition 

and almost nearing the 

completion. Is anyone 

else pursuing the 

challenge, if so how far 

have you got? Let us 

know and of any little 

stories that go with the 

trip.  

STOP PRESS!! – Final one has now been done. Well 

done Steve. 

 

On a more sombre note it would seem that the Goose is 

under threat again. Yet another landlord is starting from 

the 21
st
 June, the pub is now actually for sale and I am 

told that a major supermarket chain is interested in the 

site. We have always been supporters of maintaining a 

 . 
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meeting here but it would seem some things are out of our 

control. We don’t want to be in a position where we turn 

up one night only to find the place closed! We need to 

decide what alternatives we want to pursue. We can look 

for another pub or we can join again with the centre meet 

at Mellish. No decision has been made so send us your 

thoughts, E-mail, text or call and let us know what you 

would like to do. Suggestions on alternative pubs are also 

welcome. We will try to find out more regarding the 

future of the Goose and will keep you all informed. 

 

Chris & Jim 

 

PORTUGUESE PLEASURE. 

Yes, you could relax and enjoy some beautiful sunshine 

by taking advantage of a special deal for Lost Riders. A 3 

bedroom  villa, (own pool etc.) is available in Mosqueira, 

Albufeira on the Algarve. To find out more about the 

special rates contact Roz on 01773 744603. 

 

RIOT AT PRECINCT 13 
What a weekend! I must first congratulate Centre 13 for 
a very good rally. The work and planning that they put 

into this gave them 
the reward they 
deserved – lots of 
people, about 400 
having an excellent 
time. Congratulations 
again not just to their 
committee (who did 
an excellent job) but 
all their members who 

helped over the weekend. 
 
Now to the Lost Riders – I believe there were 41 
members attending; this must be the best 
gathering at a rally for quite a few years. It 
takes me back to a time when all rallies had 
such a good attendance from our centre. It 
was normally the case that, except for the 
centre hosting the rally, the Lost Riders were 
always the largest group; let’s hope we can 
keep up the numbers for future events. 
 
The weekend started with a group leaving 
Leicester Forest at 10am for the ride down, 
followed by a second leaving at 1pm and the final one at 
4pm. In addition there were quite a few who made their 
own way arriving late into the evening. 
 
Friday evening was enjoyed by all who stayed in the bar 
to have a dance and listen to the band. Those wanting a 
quieter time could make use of the second bar 
downstairs or outside.  Good food was available in the 

club restaurant, a reasonable selection, good quality and 
fair price – what more can you want? They also did a 
good 
breakfast and 
other meals 
for the 
weekend. 
 
Saturday was 
the day of 
the London 
trip. Three 
old Route 
Master buses took 145 of us for a trip around London, 
seeing the varied sites, including a stop at the London 
Eye. During the trip there was a commentary on the 
varied places we were passing but due to the noise it was 
not easy to keep track of, this was a shame because the 
young lady doing the work did seem to know her 
business. 
 
We arrived back at the site in time to have another nice 
meal and get ready for the evenings fancy dress and 
band.  There was quite a selection of outfits to admire – 
from the very well thought out to the very skimpy. I 
wonder how many of those handcuffs actually got used 
that night when the owners got back to their tents? 
There were one or two costumes which I am still trying to 
make the connection with cops’ n robbers! Whatever the 
dress, or lack of, everyone seemed to have a very good 
night. The awards were presented for various categories 
of bike and I’m pleased to announce that our very own 
Paul and Fran Johnston won the best “Rat Bike” of the 
weekend. Just think no chrome and no polishing and you 
get a prize!!  

 
Sunday arrived, as it often does 
after Saturday, and it was the 
trip to the Ace Cafe, 120 bikes 
made the trip. In addition to 
this there was the added option 
to include a ride to Hendon Air 
Museum or a poker run. These 
Centre 13 guys/gals don’t do 
things by half! The trip to the 
Ace must have taken some 
planning. To ride around the 

outskirts of London and only meet one group of traffic 
lights and these just before the Ace was a terrific 
achievement. There was an “Old Norton” day taking 
place, some wonderful machines from the very old to the 
mid sixties. Alongside these were some equally pristine 
old machines of other Marques – Enfield Honda etc. 
There was also a Crampton bike that I’ve never come 



across before, it had a very strange set up on the front 
suspension, and this seemed like a bespoke bike not a 
production model. If anyone knows of this please let me 
know. After the Ace a few of us returned to the site in 
order to pack and make our way back home. We were 
not staying for the third night but I’m sure it would have 
been as good as the previous ones. 

 
The biggest event 
of the weekend 
was without doubt 
when we were at 
the Ace, Nigel 
asking Janice to 
marry him, (who 
said the southern 
beer is weak). Such 

a romantic venue - shiny bikes, dirty bikes the smell of oil, 
sweaty leathers and last night’s curry. We northerners 
know how to romance a woman! As I said there were 
many superb bikes there, old, very old and new. Across 
the road was a professional photo shoot taking place, 
featuring the old models, (bikes, not granny in a 
basque). Those of you who haven’t been to the Ace 
should make the effort. It has loads of history, great 
events almost every weekend; the food is generous 
and cheap.   
 
By the way Janice said yes!! I’m sure there will be more 
news of this event to follow, so watch this space. 
 
The trip back was uneventful, the type I like, very little 
traffic, good weather and no delays. This made a perfect 
end to an excellent weekend. To those Moira and I rode 
with and the others whose company we enjoyed – a big 
thank you.  Until the next one, which for me is the 
International. 
 

INTERNATIONAL RALLY - 
BORCULO 
Bringing the bike out of the 
garage, looking at the sky, first 
question – waterproofs or not? 
Waterproofs were the answer, 
then off to meet the rest of the 
crew at Leicester Forest. Arriving 
there the first thing noticed was 
that they all had the same 
thoughts, all ready for rain. 
 
Eleven bikes set off, final destination Holland but before 
then next stop was Cambridge services to meet John 
before the final stage in UK, the Eurotunnel.  We all 
arrived, still dry, ready to board. All got on without 

trouble for the very quick crossing. This is the first time 
for me using the train; it 
was easier than expected 
and certainly has benefits 
over the ferry. Arriving at 
the other end, weather 
still dry a quick 
disembarkation took us 
off to the Formula 1 a 
couple of miles from the 
Eurotunnel port. 
 
The early arrival allowed us a leisurely evening, 
incorporating a good meal in a local restaurant 
culminating in a visit to the local supermarket to collect a 
few beers to take back to the motel. A few beers and 
jokes later we had a visit from the manager to remind us 
we had an early start in the morning and we should go to 
bed in preparation. We had booked the same motels for 

the return trip so we thanked 
him for his advice and 
followed his suggestion! 
 
The following morning, sun 
shining, off we went for the 
ride to Borculo. Arrangements 
had been made to meet with 
Jim and Anita near Brugge 

who had travelled over on the Ferry. The plan was good; 
we arrived only a few minutes after they did. Following a 
little “comfort break” we all took to the road, a few more 
breaks planned but the major stop would be the rally 
site. The majority of the trip was on the motorway simply 
for practical reasons – easy to keep together and the 
quickest way to travel with thirteen bikes. All went well, 
until the last two miles when, true to form, a difference 
of opinion arose between satnavs as to which way to go 
at a busy junction.  The result was three groups going 

three ways (not really intentionally) but 
ending at the rally site. Not too bad 
then. 
 
Tent up, off to the bar to see what was 
available. The arrangements were a little 
unusual from what I am used to at a 
rally, only Grolsch beer was available 
and no cash was allowed, tokens had to 
be purchased prior to entering the bar. 
One token for €1.80, two tokens for 0.4 
of a litre and this with a high frothy 

collar. Bottom line – a bit expensive, especially when you 
normally drink bitter! Not to be overcome we bought 
some tokens and made the start of what was to be a very 
good evening. One of the highlights of the evening was 



listening to Rod and Les (sharing a tent as their partners 
declined the trip) discuss who was to sleep on which side 

of the tent 
and what was 
to go where.  
It went on 
that long I 
was ready to 
call Marriage 
Guidance for 
advice! The 
evening was 
rounded off 

when I returned from the bar to find Pete and Lee with 
guests playing “Spot that Song” mixed in with stories 
from our past relating to some of the  old songs, having 
the tent next to theirs there was no point trying to sleep 
so I joined in. It was very good, going on well into the 
early hours.  
 
The following day we chose not to go on the official ride-
out but instead went to Ahaus just inside the German 
border.  The ride was very good, going through some 
lovely little villages on excellent country lanes. Arriving at 
Ahaus we parked in the centre and went walkabout. 
Finding the town square we were surprised and pleased 
to find a great little market and a selection of coffee 
shops outside of which we could sit and enjoy wonderful 
pastries and coffee. The focal point of the square was a 
huge TV screen around 20ft wide on which you could 
enjoy the World Cup. They know how to do things in 
style. 
 
The return ride to the site gave us an opportunity to call 
at the local supermarket to buy alcohol at reasonable 
prices, so we did!  Returning to the site the weather was 
still good enabling us to sit in the sun and enjoy the day 
and discuss events so far.  Normally around this time I 
would have a wander around the trade stands, here it 
took five minutes. Only one stand was present and then 
only for half a day. Very disappointing for an 
International but perhaps this is the way they do it. The 
evening started off in the bar to watch the England play 
USA, enough said about that. Again a good quality band 
took over for the night and a good time was had by all. 
Sunday arrived with the sun, yet another fine 
day. We packed the bikes in a leisurely way, 
Rod and Les again having discussions on who 
should clear their part of the tent first and 
who had moved whose clothes into the 
wrong place. They couldn’t argue too much 
as they were sharing a room at the motel. 
Just like a couple on their first weekend.  
Staying at the motel again meant we had no need to 

rush. We finally packed all the bikes and left the site 
heading south for Calais. We did meet up with another 
group of riders shortly after leaving one of the service 
areas, our normal riding pattern is with Terry at the front 
leading and Les on the “back door” making sure no one 
gets lost, Terry went past the other group and for some 
reason Les didn’t notice and for quite a while he was 
riding “back door” for them until he realised that he 
didn’t recognise any bikes in front of him! Then it was a 
bit of a rush, to say the least, to catch up with our own 
group.  Overall it was a good ride back with the odd, very 
odd, motorist trying to take out Terry whilst driving from 
the outside lane to an exit on the motorway.  Forward 
planning does not seem to be a great gift to the motorists 
we came across on the motorways, it made our own UK 
drivers seem positively genteel! Incidents apart we did 
arrive back in one piece at the motel. Following a quick 
shower and change we went off for a good meal before 
returning back to the motel. The “newly weds” were at it 
again. During the evening Rod was struggling to open his 
door with the keycode, complaining that Les had locked 
him out of the room, shouting for help and still cursing 
Les, Les 
popped his 
head 
around a 
door down 
the hall to 
point out 
that Rod 
was trying 
to get into 
the wrong 
room.  I think we should only allow them to come again if 
they bring their carers! 
 
Monday morning saw us leave for the Eurotunnel, we 
had quite a crowd outside the motel waving us off, at 
least I think they were waving, it might have been some 
other gesture.  Checking in at the tunnel is automated, 
using a keypad. We all got through okay until Daz tried, 
after several failed attempts the assistance button was 
used and out came Mr Important. It was identified that 
Daz was using the wrong reference, this being solved he 
produced the correct paperwork.  It was pointed out that 

our train was ready to leave but not being 
good enough for the man he sent Daz to go 
back into the que and go through it all again. 
Before this he had to answer security 
questions one of which was “do you have any 
pets with you?”  Not easy on a bike. We 
finally passed on to the next security check 
which was almost as bad, either the French 

security don’t like bikers or just didn’t like us but they 



certainly dragged their feet in processing us. We did miss 
one train but it was not a problem as the following one 
was not long after. 
 
Back in the UK, sun shining and a safe and easy trip 
home. In summary a great weekend, made so primarily 
by the people with which I travelled. Holland seemed to 
be a great place to ride around from what I saw and 
would certainly consider a touring holiday there; the 
downside would be that it seemed quite expensive. 
Thanks to all for your company – Terry & Jane, Rod, Les, 

Chris, Steve, John, Pete & Lee, Jed & 
Megan, Jim & Anita, Daz and Paul. 
 

Being Shot At 
Well, what a month that was, so 
many fantastic experiences. Surely it 
will be difficult to top that? 
Our trip to the Dutch international 
rally in Borculo was one of my best 

events with the Lost Riders so far. No small 
accomplishment this, for I have had a great many. The 
Gods smiled on us for the whole trip, we rode through 5 
countries, for around 1100 miles, with barely a drop of 
rain. 
13 bikes and the biggest problem was a loose spark plug 
on Daz's V-max. Made a change from my bike falling to 
bits on the way round. 
Our own ride out on Saturday, took us into Germany, 
how often can you name drop like that? It was a great 
little town with a large TV screen showing world cup 
matches, sadly a bit too far for the England match, 
although after watching the game in Holland, we were 
glad we did not go. 
It was a first foreign trip for some, even a first rally for 
one, not sure how we kept that from Lee, you are no 
longer a rally virgin Steve, and now we are back, a fire has 
been lit that will smolder 
inside, until once again, 
those wheels roll onto 
foreign soil, and that's a 
promise.  
Most of us have had a ride 
out with a dozen or more 
bikes, take that over 5 days, 
and as many countries, and 
you will know how good it 
felt. 
On the way through 
Belgium we had made 
arrangement to meet up 
with Jim and Anita, the 
memory of them running 
around trying to get photos of us arriving will live with 

me forever, it made the hairs stand up on the back of my 
neck, amazing. 
Already the flyer for next year’s international rally has 
landed, it will be in Denmark, and I am sure will prove to 
be yet another popular trip, more details later in the 
year. 
Steve had his first club ride out last month too. Well 
attended, 17 Lost Riders met, rode, got lost, found, rode 
some more, stopped and sat in the sun, and enjoyed 
some of the best roads and views that Derbyshire has to 
offer, if you have not visited Hartington, have a ride 
there, it’s a fabulous ride, and really quaint. 
 It was a great day out, thanks Steve, can we have some 
more please? Check out the plan for our next club ride 
out elsewhere in the newsletter, and on our web site, 
and make sure you join us. 
As you all know by now, we host the first national rally 
next year, this already is a massive event for us, and now 
I am proud to announce that Janice and Nigel are 
planning to get married at the event, it will truly be a 
fantastic party. I can hardly wait. 
With the Mellish being a little slow in coming up with 
some figures regarding costs, and the fact we will be 
expecting perhaps as many as 400 guests at the rally, the 
venue choice has suddenly become rather acute, more 
details as I get them. 
As I write this, I am 
getting ready for 
Ewerotica, Tonna 
here we come, 
much more on this 
later. 
Christmas may 
seem a long way 
off, but an early 
announcement 
from Les, he has 
booked Big Licks to play for us, these are a fantastically 

entertaining band, they play all 
our favourite songs, and really 
make the evening jump. Please 
book the date in your diary, 
Saturday 11th December 2010, 
tickets available soon. 
Lastly may I offer congratulations 
to Rod and Cath, proud new 
grandparents, cootchy coo eh 
Rod? You know you want to. 
Ride safe People 
Terry   
 

HARTINGTON RIDE 
What a great start to the day, 

blue sky and sunshine, shame it wasn’t quite as warm as 



it looked but it did improve as the day progressed. 
Arriving at McDonalds for the start of the ride I saw some 
familiar faces and a couple of new ones – always good to 
see potential new members.  Thirteen bikes, seventeen 
people and a dog, yes a dog – Lumpy, riding in a tank bag 
on Ken’s bike, left for a circuitous route to Hartington. 
 
Our route took us out to Leek on some nice country roads 
but with the inevitable 
caravans and tractors causing 
a few problems. Following a 
short comfort stop in Leek we 
rode through some even 
better country lanes until we 
arrived at Hartington. A 
beautiful little village with a 
traditional pond in the centre 
and great pubs and coffee 
shops to enjoy. 
 
The weather by now was very warm and sunny which 
enticed people to enjoy a picnic or lunch outside the pub. 
In addition ice cream and cream cakes followed, some  
having both!!  Is it really true the calories don’t count at 
weekends?  
 
It was finally time to leave and make our way home. Not 
wanting to waste the sunshine we called at the Hardwick 
Inn on the way back to spend even more time sitting in 
the sunshine. A perfect end to the ride. Thanks to Steve 
for planning the route. Those of you who have yet to take 
part in a ride-out should really make the effort, it’s a easy 
way to meet and mix with other members and if you are  
considering joining the club it gives you an idea of what 
the people are like. On this point I offer a warm welcome 
to Gordon and Pam who came on their first ride-out with 
us. 
 

LINCS’ LYRICAL 
At the beginning of this month I unfortunately missed the 

main Centre meeting due to touring in Southern Ireland 

on the bike with Biker Spirit (www.bikerspirit.co.uk).  

They came to one of our meetings earlier on this year 

and gave a talk about some of their motorcycle tours and 

the 4 day tour I went on was fantastic.  I would 

recommend them to anyone; it’s well worth checking 

them out if you are interested in touring with good 

company.  More on my trip though in the next issue of 

Clatter. 

Steve Little came to our Lincolnshire meeting this month 

to discuss organising a ride out within Lincolnshire.  A 

couple of years ago we held a ride out which finished at 

our house with a BBQ.  We have decided to do a similar 

thing this year on Sunday 1st August where we will be 

meeting at the Duke of Wellington, Leasingham (our 

monthly meets are held there) at 12:00.  We will then be 

riding on to EJ’s house for a ‘bring your own meat’ BBQ.  

Steve is organising a ride out to the pub from 

Nottingham.  I hope we can make this event a 

success and look forward to seeing you there. 

On Sunday 13th June we manned the stand at 
the Lincoln Bike Fest.  This was a great day with 
quite a few people taking membership forms 
and showing interest.  Many thanks to all who 
attended especially to Steve, Polly and EJ for 
helping to man the stand and to Mark and 
Tracey who came all the way from Centre 10! 
 

Coming up is Boston Bike Night on the 1st July, the Allied 
Memorial Remembrance Ride to the American War 
Cemetery in Cambridge with the Royal British Legion 
Riders (www.alliedride.org) on Saturday 3rd July.  Barton 
Bike Night is taking place on Wednesday 7th July and then 
we have the Lincolnshire meet on the 13th. 
 Alexander Bridgwood  (Lincolnshire Rep) 

REGIONAL RIDE-OUTS 

17th July –Ice Cream Heaven 
Meet McDonalds Saville Roundabout, 
Ollerton. NG22 9DT  
Depart 2pm for ride to Haughton Park 
Farm, Retford. Producers of Thaymar Ice 
Cream and sorbets. 35 varieties to 
tempt the taste buds!!   

1st August – Lincolnshire BBQ 
Meet The Duke Wellington, Lincoln Rd., 
Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
 Arrive noon for 1pm ride followed by 
BBQ. Bring own meat, all else e.g. 
Salad/rolls provided. 
 
Join friends old and new at the above. 
More information on both events can 
be seen in the full Newsletter on our 
website. 
 

http://www.bikerspirit.co.uk/
http://www.alliedride.org/


 
 

 
 

THINGS TO DO…………………. 

        VSOC - UK RALLES & PARTIES 
 (Full details in Clatter / on web) 

JULY 23 - 24 CENTRE  12 – BACK TO SCHOOL             READING 

AUGUST 6 – 8 CENTRE 17 – SCRUMPIES PARTY             BANWELL, SOMERSET. 

 

OTHER RALLIES & MEETS 
          JULY 

2-4 Fri – Sun Hogs Bollocks 7th Makin’ Bacon Rally, Stoke Rugby Club, Hartwell Lane, Barlaston, Stoke on 
Trent. ST15 8TL OTG £12  Info 07989 409697 

2-4 Fri – Sun Coffin’ Scratchers MCCs 5th Out of the Grave Rally. Pre book £10 OTG £12. Info 07802 
472766 

4 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. From 10am, food 
and or a ride-out. Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 07910 711591 E-mail 
rumblingstar@aol.com 

6 
 

Tuesday Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial Ground, 
Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. Contact Terry 0115 939 9142 / 
07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com 

9-10 Fri-Sat Offley MCCs 6th Great Offley Custom classic Trike & Bike show. Offley Recreation Centre, 
Kings Walden Rd Offley, Herts. SG5 3EA Camping pre-book only. £12 Day Entrance £4. Info 
01462 769716 

9 -11 Fri – Sat Americana International at Newark Showground. A fantastic celebration of things American 
– cars & bikes. Live bands and trade stalls. Info 01159 390595 

9-11 Fri-Sat  Unwanted MCCs 6th Cock Out Rally. Unwanted MCCs Rock Bar, shobnall Sports & Social Club, 
Shobnall Rd., Burton on Trent. DE14 2BB Pre-book £12 OTG £14 Prizes for clubs, bike Rat & 
Trike etc. Info 078551 33029/0798852 1400 

11 Sunday Rally site review contact Terry for information. 

12 Monday Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, Chesterfield. 
S44 5JG. Off M1 J29. Contact Keith 07986 091109 rumblingstar@aol.com   or Jane 07910 
711591 

13 Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk 
 

14 
 

Wed Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Forge Inn, Main Street, Glenfield, Leic. LE3 8DG. 
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne@btinternet.com 

15-
18 

Thur – 

Sun 

Rock & Bike Fest 2010 Draycott House Estate, Draycott, Derbyshire. DE72 3PD £35 OTG 
20 Bands.  Custom bike/trike show. Info 07824 886889 

17 Saturday Ride-out  to “Ice Cream Heaven”.  Meet McDonalds, Saville Roundabout, Ollerton. NG22 
9DT. Depart 2pm for ride to Houghton Park Farm, Retford. 

18 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. From 10am, food 
and or a ride-out. Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 07910 711591 E-mail 
rumblingstar@aol.com 

20 
 

Tuesday Nottingham meet. (3rd Tuesday of month) Grey Goose, Arnold Lane, Gedling- from 8pm. 
Contact Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 807  jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk / 
onelostrider@yahoo.co.uk  

mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:billio51@hotmail.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:leonebrowne@btinternet.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:onelostrider@yahoo.co.uk


25 Sunday Notts breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds  Sir John Robinson Way, OFF A60 
Mansfield Rd., Daybrook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsburys). From Nottingham turn 
right at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn left at CMC. 
From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 80 

 25 Sunday NCCs Notts’ Custom Bike Show. Newark Rugby Club, Kellham Road, Newark on Trent. Bikes, 
trikes, and hot rods.  Info www.chopper-club.com  
 

        

        AUGUST 
 1 Sunday Lincolnshire BBQ Day. Meet from noon for departure 1pm at Duke of Wellington, Lincoln 

Road, Leasingham, Sleaford NG34 8JS.  Ride-out followed by a BBQ. Bring own meat all other 
items e.g. rolls/salad supplied. 

1 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. From 10am, food 
and or a ride-out . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 07910 711591 E-mail 
rumblingstar@aol.com 

3 
 

Tuesday Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial Ground, 
Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. Contact Terry 0115 939 9142 / 
07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com 

6-8 Fri – Sun MAG 7th Yorkshire Pudding Rally Hesley Wood Scout CampChapeltown Nr Sheffield. Bands 
disco, trade stalls – all the usual. Pre-book only - £15.  0800 988 3199 / 
www.yorkshirepuddingrally.co.uk   

6-8 Fri-Sun Scrumpies Party – Branwell, Somerset. See Clatter for full details. 

9 Monday Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, Chesterfield. 
S44 5JG. Off M1 J29. Contact Keith 07986 091109 rumblingstar@aol.com   or Jane 07910 
711591 

10 Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk 
 

11 
 

Wed Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Forge Inn, Main Street, Glenfield, Leic. LE3 8DG. 
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne@btinternet.com 

13-
15 

Fri – Sun Uxonians 2nd Rally Blythe Inn, Boothe Lane, The Blythe, Nr Kingstone, Stafford. Bands, disco, 
trade stalls, bike show etc. £10 on gate. Info – Pete 07721 332312 

15 
 

Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. From 10am, food 
and or a ride-out . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 07910 711591 E-mail 
rumblingstar@aol.com 

22 Sunday Notts breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds  Sir John Robinson Way, OFF A60 
Mansfield Rd., Daybrook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsburys). From Nottingham turn 
right at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn left at CMC. 
From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 80 

20-
22 

Fri-Sun Dangermouse Rally at Mow Cop, Stoke on Trent. £10 / £14 on gate. All the usual stuff. Info – 
01782 78300 / 07855  220249 

 
 

MORE DATES IN THE WEB NEWSLETTER 

THE COMMITTEE 

Centre 9 rep     Deputy Centre rep       Derby 
Terry Warren     Trevor Bridgwood    Keith & Jane Mason 

 INTERNATIONAL RALLY HOLLAND (JUNE) - LOST RIDERS GROUP RIDE 

(STARTING ONE DAY EARLIER AND ENDING ONE DAY LATER) 

 

10 June       Depart around mid-day for ride to Eurotunnel into France 

                    Stay the night Formule 1,  Calais Coquelles 

11 June     Travel to Rally site, arriving early afternoon. 

13 June  Rally ends. Travel back to Formule 1 Calais Coqelles for evening. 

14 Jun e Return via Eurotunnel to UK.   

 
Distance Nottingham to Calais est. 220 miles  Calais to Borculo (Rally base) est. 275 miles.  
 
COST 
Fuel   est. £100. In addition to this allow for rally tickets and spending money 
Eurotunnell     Dpt  10 June @ 16.20  £22         Return  14 June @ 10.20am £21   
Formule 1       10 June, 1 night  @ €44.10   13 June 1 night @ €49.10 
                             (Both nights Include breakfast for 2 people) 
  . 
Next Book now your Formule 1, (this is most important as rooms are limited), rally tickets and 

Eurotunnel. http://www.hotelformule1.com   http://www.eurotunnel.com      
 
Finally:  Contact Terry to let him know you are going and enable him to inform you of developments. 
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0115 939 9142     01522 750395    01246 236123 
07853 235400     trac5641@yahoo.co.uk            Jane 07910 711591 
billio51@hotmail.com          Keith 079 86 091109 

                                     rumblingstar@aol.com 
 

Entertainment organiser     Facebook co-ordinator    Treasurer 
Les Martin      Mike Godwin     Rachel Bridgwood 
01773 778767     01246 276754          01522 750395  
0797 4440480     07775774 977              trac5641@yahoo.co.uk 
lam245@hotmail.co.uk    mikegodwin@ntlworld.com 

 
 Leicestershire     Lincolnshire    Newsletter Editor  
Pete Brown      Alex Bridgwood     Jim Salmon    
0116 291 6809     07815 972037     07867 868 582  
leonebrown@btinternet.com   01522 750395      jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk 

               ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk       
 

Webmaster       Notts     Merchandise 
EJ       Vacant      John Simpson.                                                  
01673 857443      Temporary contacts –                           07929 048 763    
07872 075851      Jim Salmon   07867 868 582    sim556@hotmail.com  
ej.darlington@googlemail.com    Chris Bostock  07739 913 807 
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